

# The See-Way Journal of the Rotary Club of Erie, Pennsylvania



Club 91, Organized in 1913

District 7280

October 26, 2016

Vol. 2016

**No.42** 

# Jeff Simmons & Beth Marshall

Rotary Youth Exchange Program





Beth Marshall is the Co-Chair of the Rotary District 7280 Youth Exchange Committee. Beth is also an Assistant Governor for four Rotary clubs, and a member and Past President of the Rotary Club of Zelienople. She is the owner of Marshall Hair Salon in Zelienople.

Jeff Simmons is the Outbound Coordinator for the Rotary District 7280 Youth Exchange Committee. Jeff is also an Assistant Governor for three Rotary clubs, and a member and Past President of the Rotary Club of Zelienople. He is the Executive Director of Circulation Sales for Trib Total Media, a news media company and publisher of the Tribune-Review in Western Pennsylvania.

LOCAL WEBSITE: ERIEROTARY.ORG

## **Supporting Cast:**

President: Laurie Root

Greeter: Brenda Warner

Invocation: Lisa Anderson

Pianist: Bruce Gingrich

Song Leader: Michael Malthaner

Sgt at Arms: Brenda Bennett

Speaker Intro: Stephanie Williams

### **Program Schedule**

12:00 pm
COURTYARD MARRIOTT BAYFRONT
Directions:
SEE PAGE 2

### **NOVEMBER 2:**

Cathy von Birgelen
eMarketing Learning Center
@ Ben Franklin

\*\*Breakfast Meeting @ MBA

### **NOVEMBER 9:**

**Sgt. Stanley Tuznik** Erie Police Department

### **NOVEMBER 16:**

**Almitra Clerkin**Erie Playhouse:
Celebrating 100 Years

**DISTRICT SITE: ROTARYDISTRICT7280.ORG** 



Club 91, Organized in 1913 District 7280 October 26, 2016 Vol. 2016 No.42



# THIS WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 26TH A LUNCH MEETING AT THE COURTYARD MARRIOTT BAYFRONT!

#### **Directions:**

Turn at the light at the Bayfront Convention Center.

Drive to the end of the street.

The Marriott is on your left.

You can park in the Convention Center Parking

Lot for free and walk to the Marriott.

If you park in the parking garage, there is a fee.

There will be Marriott employees to direct you!

## ROTARY NEW SLETTER

FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR THOMAS CHELGREN • OCT 2016

http://www.rotarydistrict7280.org

In an effort to be more transparent and to build stronger relationships, District Governor, Tom Chelgren, recommends sending this out to our full membership for review. Please take a few minutes to look through the newsletter - it has a lot of information! Thank You, Laurie Root

To access the October issue of the District's newsletter, please go to: <a href="http://www.rotarydistrict7280.org">http://www.rotarydistrict7280.org</a>

# FALL WORKSHOP + ONE ROTARY SUMMIT SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5 • FRANKLIN, PA

Details of the Fall Workshop and One Rotary Summit scheduled for Saturday, November 5th in Franklin are attached. You will find the agenda and sign up sheets. Two versions of the signup form are included in Word and PDF; they are the same. Use the one most convenient.

This information should be shared immediately with your clubs. It is suggested and requested that each club be represented by a minimum of 2 people.

Who should attend? All club members will benefit from attending this event. Small and large clubs alike will need to have their viewpoints heard if we want to continue our climb to success and continue making Rotary the best organization possible.

**DISTRICT SITE: ROTARYDISTRICT7280.ORG** 

Please sign up by **October 24th** to Gary Flick- agflick1@neo.rr.com or 454-3737

**LOCAL WEBSITE: ERIEROTARY.ORG** 



grotary @rotary

Club 91, Organized in 1913 District 7280 October 26, 2016 Vol. 2016



### **FEEDBACK NEEDED, PLEASE!**



No.42

Erie Rotary Club Communications Committee is interested in hearing from the membership on ideas they have to enhance marketing and communication efforts.

- 1. PLEASE review the website. What else would you like to see on the website?
- You use your log in formation and
  - Review your personal information in the directory of names.
  - Update anything that needs to be changed on your listing
  - · Please make sure your email address is correct.

Can't remember your log in information? Email Derek Sieber at <u>Derek@mccartyprinting.com</u> who will give you a temporary user name and password. Once in, you can then reset your password.

3. Please go to our Facebook page and remember to Like and Share.

## ANY IDEAS OR COMMENTS DIRECT THEM TO THE COMMITTEE CHAIR GERI CICCHETTI cicchettig5@gmail.com





Great attendance at the October 19th meeting!
Thank you, Dr. Jay Badams, for the informative and educational presentation!

Happy Howr!
Wednesday Oct 26th

M Café · 5:00pm - 7:00pm 5410 W Lake Road, Erie PA 16505

(drink specials start at 4:30)









Our Sympathy to the family of Ronald A. Steele Erie Roțarian

Ronald A. Steele, age 62, of Erie, passed away on Friday, October 14, 2016 at UPMC Hamot. He was born on May 6, 1954 in Erie, a son of Cornelia and the late Hugh Steele.

Ron graduated from Strong Vincent High School in 1972 and received his Bachelor of Ar ts Degree in Sociology from the University of Pittsburgh in 1977.

Mr. Steele was the Chief Executive Officer of the Greater Erie Community Action Committee (GECAC).

Mr. Steele is a member of Phi Beta Sigma Fraternity, Inc., Epsilon Kappa Chapter and served on many boards in the Erie area including the Erie Community Foundation Board, the Erie Regional Chamber & Growth Partnership, Hamot Board of Corporators, Sarah Reed Children's Center, the Robert Benjamin Wiley Community Charter School, Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Council of Trustees, and the Pennsylvania Association of Council of Trustees. Mr. Steele was also a member of the Rotary Club of Erie and of the Erie Club. He was a former member of Mercyhurst University President's Associates and the Northwest Pennsylvania Workforce Investment Board of Directors.

In addition to his mother, he is survived by his wife of 21 years, Barbara A. Steele; his siblings Tommy H. (Cheryl C.) Steele of Erie, Cathy Steele of Anaheim CA, and Ricky (Patricia) Steele of Erie; his nieces and nephews: Erica and Traci Woodard, Ernest Hemmings, Angela, Thomas, Nicole, and Richard Steele. He is further survived by his special cousin Homer "Bo" Young of Erie, and a host of great nieces and nephews.

Memorials may be made to the Wiley Osborne Scholarship Fund, GECAC, 18 W. 9th St., Erie, PA 16501.

Send condolences at www.BurtonFuneralHome.com



